PROGRAM ASSESSMENT AND REVIEW COUNCIL MEETING OCT. 21, 2009, MINUTES 
Present: C. Chang, R. Deleon, L. Farmer, K. Freesemann, L. Haas, A. Hayse, K. Janousek, M. Laws, C. Lindsay, L. Maxfield, H. Nguyen, V. Novack, M. Pounds, D. Powell, S. Sayegh, C. Warren (R. Birkemeier, exc.; B. Pernet, exc.)
Guests:  Dixie Grimmett, Mariith Janssen, Peter Kreyse, Sue Stanley, CHHS
The meeting was convened at 2:07 pm in BH302. 
The agenda was approved. 

The minutes of September 1, 2009, were approved as read, with the correction of C. Lindsay administering  the English report.
Recreation and Leisure Studies Program Review Report

Amy Hayse presented the Recreation and Leisure Studies Program Review Report, highlighting the program’s improvements since the last review: improved advising and admissions, and stronger community relationships. The program plans to develop international curriculum, and design a special event certificate program. The program has increased its population of majors and non-majors. Graduation rates are fine, and the program has a good assessment plan. Faculty and students are engaged and productive.
The CHHS representatives said that the report accurately reflected the program. They have a possible faculty hiring search, and have revised their graduate assessment plan. Cecile commended their student assessment procedure. 

A few questions were asked:
* What international initiatives are being pursued? Will the current budget situation impact this? Yes.
* Why is the therapeutic recreation program the only accredited one? The program belongs to a professional organization that accredits Therapeutic Recreation education; CSULB’s program is the only accredited one in the state. 

* What is the diversity situation? Lecturers represent diverse populations but have no doctorates.  Hiring pools are diverse, but the best faculty candidates tend not to be from under-represented populations. 
* Will impacted majors lead to more program majors? Perhaps. GE courses are one way to recruit majors.

At this time guests were excused and the Council discussed the report further.

It was noted that the department will need to get Chancellor and state Department of Education approval for international curriculum delivery.  

It was moved/seconded/passed to approve the external Program Review report of the Recreation and Leisure Studies Program Department. 

It was moved/seconded/passed to approve the self-study for program review of the Recreation and Leisure Studies Program.

It was moved/seconded/passed to approve the program review report for the Recreation and Leisure Studies Program, with the minor change of moving department recommendation #4 to follow #1. Amy already had the document signed. 
The Assessment Showcase will be held October 29 from 3 to 5pm at the Anatol Center; light refreshments will be provided.  PARC members are encouraged to publicize this event, and attend. Each presenter will get renumerated  for his department. Sharlene reviewed the revised judging rubric. It was decided to merge criteria #4 and #5, and eliminate the bonus point. Sharlene will send presenters the revised rubric. She, Hieu, Christopher, and Kelly will judge posters. 

The Council discussed department and College assessment efforts. GEGC is suspending recertification of courses this year because of budget constraints. As budgets are strained, CSULB has to identify its core mission: quality education, which should include assessment. WASC thinks that assessment should be a continuous activity.  An educational effectiveness visit will occur in fall 2010. Department assessment annual reports were due in September, but some reports have not been submitted. Some faculty are not aware of SLOs, how to write outcomes, or how to assess the process. In some departments, assessment is a top-down process. College assessment coordinators could hold workshops and assist. Sharlene will survey a faculty sample to get at persons’ perceptions about assessment (Van suggested using IR’s survey tool, which is ADA-compliant). Michelle St.-Germain wrote a useful report on assessment, which Keith will post on BeachBoard. Lisa Maxfield is a member of the WAS substantive change committee; she noted the issue of sustainable assessment and the need to embed assessment into the teaching/program process. She and Sharlene want to develop online resources, such as guides for syllabi development. CEPC is considering developing a standard course outline template. FCPD can help facilitate assessment professional development, updating syllabi, and scholarship of teaching. WASC wants SLOs published; resources might be available to help departments to post them. PARC members can help with assessment by helping their own colleges study themselves, and publizing Sharlene’s role. Program MOU annual reviews seem to be working well.
PARC members reviewed the review teams. Todd Evert is on sabbatical, and needs to be replaced by another Engineering representative. Another person is needed to help review the English program, along with Lesley Farmer; external reviewers are visiting next Monday. Journalism external reviewers are visiting December 2-3. Keith will help Sharlene distribute program review documents. It was suggested that next year judges could interview presenters before the public opening.  The call might be done in spring instead of early fall.
The meeting was adjourned at 3:37 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, Lesley Farmer

